
Parent Club Meeting 
September 24, 2013 

6pm 
 

Present:  Ken Gilbert, Amanda Hollenberg, Karlissa Cornwell, Veronica Taylor, Candice Elliot, Jeana 
Dittmer, Carol Raymundo, Sanar Raymundo, Lanny Engom, Cindy Engom, Greg Roe. 
 
Meeting minutes: 
 
Mr. Gilbert:  explained the purpose of Parent Club and what has occurred in previous years. He 
explained that last year MMS did not have a lot of parents attend the night meetings so for the first 
time, we combined Parent Club meetings with Site Council. He also explained we are hoping to get 
Parent Club back up and more parents, teachers, students and staff involved 
 
Mrs. Hollenberg: explained the main goals of Parent Club in years past. Fundraising, Spaghetti feed, 
teacher appreciation week, help with teacher needs if requested. 
 
Mr. Gilbert: explained they have the choice to keep it separate or join it together with Site Council again 
but we would need parents to take on a few main roles for either circumstance.  
 
All: after discussion it was decided that there would be some night meetings when needed for the large 
events such as the first one, the Spaghetti Feed coming up on November 7th .  When there is no need to 
meet at night they will join the Site Council at that point.  
 
All: discussed roles and volunteers came forward. All parents said they would be willing to help out with 
tasks and knew of others too that just can’t make all the night meetings.  
 
After discussion the following parents have taken on these roles for the 2013-2014 school year!!! 
Parent Club President: Veronica Taylor 
Parent Club Vice President- Jeana Dittmer 
Parent Club Secretary – Greg Roe  
 
A volunteer sheet for the spaghetti feed went around. The first meeting night to begin organizing this 
big event was set to October  3rd, next Thursday at 6 p.m.!  
 
Mrs. Cornwell: explained her request of financial support to purchase a movable spot light. 
 
Parent Club Members: stated they loved having a teacher and a student at this night’s meeting. The 
Parent Club also decide that if a teacher would like to make a request for their support they would like 
for he/she to be present at the meeting to explain to the Parent Club the details!  
 
All parents who are able to make the next meeting please come or let us know if you can help with the 
spaghetti Feed night! Parents who signed up at registration will receive email notification of the 
meeting. 
 
More info will continue to come from us and our office as well as the President or Vice of Parent Club 
Veronica Taylor  and  Jeana Dittmer starting next week!  
 
Next Meeting: October 3rd 6:00 pm @ MMS A-1 
Upcoming Event: Spaghetti Feed,  November 7, 6:30 
 
 


